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Mass & Sacraments 
Sunday Masses: 8:00 & 10:30 am 
 

Weekday Masses Monday, Wednesday 

Thursday, Friday & Saturdays: 8:00 am 
 

Tuesday Morning Prayer: 8:00 am 

Tuesday Mass: 5:30 pm 
 

Saturday Masses 8:00 am and 5:00 pm 
 

Sacrament of Penance: Saturday, 

7:00-7:50 am or by appointment. 

Tuesdays, 5-5:20 pm 

  Baptisms: Meeting first Thursday of the 

  month.  Preregistration required. 
 

Marriages: Contact the priest at least 9  

months prior to the wedding date. 
 

Funerals: To be arranged by contacting  

the Parish Office. 
 

Change of Address or Telephone  

Number: Please call the Parish Office. 
 

Bulletin Deadline: 4:00 pm Monday.  
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From the Desk of Fr. Thomas Pastorius, 
 
1. Faith and Family Programs:  
Faith & Family for November 22nd which is a 4th Tuesday will be 6:30 PM with a 
Covenant Night. A hint to who are speaker will be. She is a person who has re-
cently taken on a very important job in the Archdiocese of St. Louis with global 
ramifications.  
 

2. Weekly Shout Out 
I would to thank Bill and Lynn Kloecker and all who help them this time of year.  
They help organize the adopt a person program at the Kelsey Paige Home and 
help organize our Thanksgiving meal effort  in which we provide a home cooked 
meal for over a hundred people on Thanksgiving.   
 

3. Congratulations to Deacon Michael Rennier and Let us get ready to cele-
brate big time. 
Deacon Michael Rennier (our pastoral associate) has been informed by Archbish-
op Carlson that the Archbishop will ordain him to the Roman Catholic priest-
hood on Thursday December 8th at 2 PM at the Old Cathedral.  All are welcome 
to attend. The soon-to-be Fr. Michael Rennier will celebrate his first Mass on 
Friday December 9th at 7 PM with a reception to follow. We are looking into 
getting a bus for anyone who would want to attend the ordination at the Old 
Cathedral. 
 

4. Catholic Schools in the Area 
The Archdiocese of St. Louis has announced that St. James, St. Joan of Arc, and 
Our Lady of Sorrow schools will all be closing next year and the three parishes 
will start a new school on St. Joan of Arc’s property. I am assuming that this 
model will be close to the Holy Cross model except all grades will be on one 
campus. I wanted to reiterate that school age children from Epiphany of Our 
Lord parish are free to attend any Catholic School that they desire. Our parish 
also sets aside money in its budget each year to help parents with the cost of 
tuition. This money is available only if the family promises to remain faithful 
members of Epiphany parish. For more information about our tuition assistance 
program called school covenants please talk to Fr. Pastorius about it.   
 

5. Christmas is less than 2 Months Away 
Have you finished your Christmas shopping? I have. Do you want to have your 
Christmas shopping done? Consider purchasing your loved one gift certificates 
to their favorite restaurant or store. A tip: buy a mason jar, place the gift card 
inside it, and then fill the jar with M&Ms.   
 

6. Thanksgiving Mass 
We invite everyone to attend Mass on Thanksgiving Day. Our Mass will be at 9 
AM and everyone is invited to bring non perishable food items with them to the 
Mass and place them in front of the altar before Mass begins.   
 

7. Christmas Bulletin 
Here is a reminder that we will be having our second annual Special Christmas 
Bulletin this Christmas. Anyone making a donation towards our Church decora-
tion fund will have their name or their love one’s name listed in this bulletin 
and the whole group will be the intentions for the Christmas Masses.   

 
God bless, 

Fr. Tom 

LIVING OUR FAITH 

Church Christmas Cleaning 
Help needed to clean 
our church for the 
Christmas season. The 
date is set for Thursday, 
December 15th after the 
8 am Mass. Cleaning 
supplies are furnished; 
just bring rags and buckets. Refresh-
ments will be served after cleaning 
in the Assumption Room. For more 
information contact Gloria at 647-
8731 or Dolores at 644-0067. 

Deacon Michael Rennier’s 
Priesthood Ordination 

Deacon Michael’s ordination is 
scheduled for December 8, 2016 
(Solemnity of the Immaculate Con-
ception. This will count as fulfilling 
the holy day obligation) at the Old 
Cathedral, 2 pm.  
Deacon Michael’s First Mass will be 
celebrated at Epiphany, 7pm, Fri 
Dec 9, 2016. A reception will imme-
diately follow. 
 All parishioners are invited 
to either one. 
Please call the parish office if you 
are interested in joining us on a 
bus. 

STL Cardinals Baseball Suite Raffle 2017 Season - 
All proceeds benefit the Archbishop Robert J. Carlson Adop-
tion Fund.  Support families choosing to make the loving, and 
often expensive, choice to grow their family through adoption 
AND get a chance to enjoy a 2017 Cardinals game from the Mer-
cy Suite! Raffle winner receives 10 tickets in Suite 33 (along 
the 1st base line) at Busch Stadium for a 2017 Cardinals’ Home 

Game, $150 of food/drinks and one parking pass for a mutually agreed upon 
date. Made available through the generous donation of Mercy. All proceeds 
benefit the Archbishop Robert J. Carlson Adoption Fund. 
 
Great Holiday Gift! Raffle Tickets can be delivered in a festive gift envelope 
perfect for the person who has everything! Raffle tickets are $20 each or 6 for 
$100. To purchase raffle tickets online: http://archstl.org/raffleforadoption or 
call the Office of Natural Family Planning at 314.997.7576. Raffle closes March 
8, 2017 with drawing on March 15, 2017. Winner will be notified by phone or e-
mail. 

Missouri Life Caravan is once 
again organizing buses for the Annual 
March for Life in Washington, D.C. 
Thursday- Saturday, Jan. 26- 28, 
2017.  Join us and thousands of oth-
ers from across the U.S. for this huge 
pro-life gathering in our nation’s cap-
ital.  This trip does not involve over-
night stays in hotels as we sleep on 
the buses.  The cost before Dec. 23 is 
$190.  The cost after Dec. 23 is 
$205.  For registration and bus infor-
mation contact us at: 314-434-4900 
or mrl.eastern@yahoo.com.  You can 
also download our registration form 
at www.missourilife.org.  Registra-
tion deadline is Jan. 3, 2017.  

Support the ARJC Adoption Grant Congratulations to several of 
our parishioners & Rosati-Kain Stu-
dents on their most recent academic 
achievements: 
 
First Quarter Honors 
 
1st Honors 
Jesse Parker 
Abby Burgess 
Erika Jugo 
 
2nd Honors 
Lani Street 
Olivia Brinkmann 

http://archstl.org/raffleforadoption
mailto:mrl.eastern@yahoo.com
http://www.missourilife.org/
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Solemnity of Jesus Christ, King of the Universe     Lectionary: 162  Gospel LK 23:35-43 
Spiritual Reflection:  Take a moment and imagine the scene from today’s Gospel.  Now imagine the scene again and re-
place the cross with a throne. Would everyone have acted the same way? We Catholics believe that the Cross is God’s 
throne because it is His greatest act of love. Even in the midst of the ugliest of the situation the good thief discovered 
God because he was no longer concern about himself. The other thief misses God in the moment of his suffering because 
he is still focused on himself. 
Spiritual Questions: 
1.   What do you think of the title of Christ the King? 
2.   What would Herod and Pilate think of that title? 
3.   What would Peter and Mary Magdalen think of that title? 
4. What would you think of the conversation if you had witnessed it? 
5. What allows or prevents you from declaring Christ to be the king of your life? 

LIVING OUR FAITH 
Spiritual Ponderings                  Power of Stories 
 
Here are some more spiritual truths through the language of spirituality. 
 

The mouse trap  
by Stephen  

               A mouse looked through the crack in the wall to see the farmer and his wife open a package. “What food 
might this contain?” the mouse wondered. He was devastated to discover it was a mousetrap. Retreating to the farm-
yard, the mouse proclaimed the warning: “There is a mousetrap in the house! There is a mousetrap in the house!” 
                 The chicken clucked and scratched, raised her head and said, “Mr. Mouse, I can tell this is a grave concern to 
you, but it is of no consequence to me. I cannot be bothered by it.” 
                 The mouse turned to the pig and told him, “There is a mousetrap in the house! There is a mousetrap in the 
house!” The pig sympathized, but said, “I am so very sorry, Mr. Mouse, but there is nothing I can do about it but pray. 
Be assured you are in my prayers.” 
                 The mouse turned to the cow and said, “There is a mousetrap in the house! There is a mousetrap in the 
house!” The cow said, “Wow, Mr. Mouse. I’m sorry for you, but it’s no skin off my nose.” 
                 So, the mouse returned to the house, head down and dejected, to face the farmer’s mousetrap alone. 
                 That very night a sound was heard throughout the house – like the sound of a mousetrap catching its prey. 
The farmer’s wife rushed to see what was caught. In the darkness, she did not see it was a venomous snake whose tail 
the trap had caught. 
                 The snake bit the farmer’s wife. The farmer rushed her to the hospital and she returned home with a fever. 
Everyone knows you treat a fever with fresh chicken soup, so the farmer took his hatchet to the farmyard for the soup’s 
main ingredient. But his wife’s sickness continued, so friends and neighbors came to sit with her around the clock. To 
feed them, the farmer butchered the pig. The farmer’s wife did not get well; she died. So many people came for her 
funeral; the farmer had the cow slaughtered to provide enough meat for all of them. 
                 The mouse looked upon it all from his crack in the wall with great sadness. So, the next time you hear some-
one is facing a problem and think it doesn’t concern you, remember, when one of us is threatened, we are all at risk.   
  We are all involved in this journey called life. We must keep an eye out for one another and make an extra effort 
to encourage one another. Each of us is a vital thread in another person’s tapestry. 
 

 For Catholics there is no such thing as a “private” sin or a sin that only affects you. For when one of us sins we be-
come less the person that others need us to be.  Our Catholic faith teaches us that we are all in this together. If you do 
not want to stop sinning for your own sake do it for someone else.   
 

One World Verses Two World 
A story is told about Rabbi Joseph Schneerson, a Hasidic leader during the early days of Russian Communism. 

The rabbi spent much time in jail, persecuted for his faith. 
  One morning in 1927, as he prayed in a Leningrad synagogue, secret police rushed in and arrested him. They took 
him to a police station and worked him over, demanding that he give up his religious activities. He refused. The interro-
gator brandished a gun in his face and said, "This little toy has made many a man change his mind." 
  Rabbi Schneerson answered, "This little toy can intimidate only that kind of man who has many gods and but one 
world. Because I have only one God and two worlds, I am not impressed by this little toy." 
 

When you find yourself far from God ask yourself what fears drove you there?  Was it the fear of the lost of mon-
ey, popularity, etc.  Then ask yourself are any things worth having if you do not have God and His gift of Eternal life? 

Life Teen HIGHSCHOOLERS! There will be NO LIFE TEEN THIS WEEK (Nov. 23rd). Enjoy Thanksgiving with your family! 
Please join us this Wednesday, Nov. 30th from 7-9 pm at Bishop DuBourg as we kick off our new series (Immaculata - jour-
neying with Mary through Advent)! Snacks and prayer are always provided. Please see www.saintlouislifeteen.org for 
more information! 

ATTENTION 8TH GRADERS! Save the date for Luke 18! It will be held Feb. 17-19th, 2017 - 
see www.saintlouislifeteen.org/luke18 for more details.  

Marriage Encounter Give a special gift! Couples…do you want to give each other something really special this time 
of year? How about a gift filled with romance and excitement? Your answer to these questions could be a weekend to re-
member – a Marriage Encounter weekend. To find out more and apply for a weekend on December 2-4, 2016 or February 3
-5, 2017, call 314.649.7317 or go to www.stl-wwme.org. 

http://www.usccb.org/bible/luke/23:35
http://www.saintlouislifeteen.org/
http://www.saintlouislifeteen.org/luke18
http://www.stl-wwme.org
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LITURGIES & SCHEDULES 

Sunday, November 20 
 8:00 am Nathan Hughes 
 10:30 am Parishioners 
 

Monday, November 21 
 8:00 am Mary Zacheis 
 

Tuesday, November 22 
 8:00 am Morning Prayer 
 5:30 pm John Jankowski 
 

Wednesday, November 23 
 8:00 am Catherine Mannion 
 

Thursday, November 24  Thanksgiving Day 
 9:00 am Dan Nervaini 
 

Friday, November 25 
 8:00 am Helen Brooks 
 

Saturday, November 26 
 8:00 am Gloria Murabito 
 5:00 pm Jim & Eileen Cox 
    

Frist Sunday of Advent, November 27 
 8:00 am Barbara Ann Schnieder 
 10:30 am Parishioners 

Mass Intentions For The Week Our Parish This Week 

Our Offering For the Week Of Nov. 12-13, 2016 

Readings for the week of November 20, 2016 

Sunday:  2 Sm 5:1-3/Ps 122:1-5/Col 1:12-20/Lk 23:35-43 
Monday:  Rv 14:1-3, 4b-5/Ps 24:1-6/Lk 21:1-4 
Tuesday:  Rv 14:14-19/Ps 96:10-13/Lk 21:5-11 
Wednesday: Rv 15:1-4/Ps 98:1-3, 7-9/Lk 21:12-19 
Thursday: Rv 18:1-2, 21-23; 19:1-3, 9a/Ps 100:1-5/ 
   Lk 21:20-28 
Friday:  Rv 20:1-4, 11--21:2/Ps 84:3-6, 8/Lk 21:29-33 
Saturday:  Rv 22:1-7/Ps 95:1-7/Lk 21:34-36 
Next Sunday: Is 2:1-5/Ps 122:1-9/Rom 13:11-14/Mt 24:37-44  

 

Sunday Collection 
General Fund ........... $3,239.00 
General Fund Loose ..... $225.00 
General Fund Online .. $1,821.00 
Total .................... $5,285.00 
 

All Saints .................... $10.00 
Christmas Flowers ......... $55.00 
Haiti ......................... $11.00 
Maintenance & Repair ..... $60.00 ..... Online  $105.00 
Retired Religious ........... $15.00 
SVDP ......................... $60.00 ..... Online  $145.00 
Votive ....................... $32.00 
Debt ............................... $ ......... $70.00(YTD) 
Tuition Assistance Online . $50.00 ........$698.00(YTD) 
Endowment Fund........... $50.00 ........$225.00(YTD) 

Sunday, November 20 

 9:00 am - Bible Study, AR 

 9:15 am - Little Lambs, RBF 

 10:30 am - Liturgy with Children, RBB 

 7:00 pm RCIA, CMR 

Monday, November 21 

 7:00 am - 5:00 pm - GSA, Msgr. Sullivan Field 

 7:00 am - 5:00 pm - GSA, Gym 

 10:00 am - Ladies Guild Card Social, AR 

 7:00 pm - Boy Scouts, Upper Hall 

Sunday, November 27 

 9:00 am - Bible Study, AR 

 9:15 am - Little Lambs, RBF 

 10:30 am - Liturgy with Children, RBB 

 7:00 pm RCIA, CMR 

Tuesday, November 22 

 7:00 am - 5:00 pm - GSA, Msgr. Sullivan Field 

 7:00 am - 5:00 pm - GSA, Gym 

 6:30 pm - Covenant Night, Church 

Wednesday, November 23 
GSA School Closed 

 6:30 pm - Bells Practice, Church 

 7:30 pm - Choir Practice, Church 

Thursday, November 24 Happy Thanksgiving! 
Parish Office/GSA School Closed 

Friday, November 25 
Parish Office/GSA School Closed 

 3:30-6:30 pm - Dance, UH 

Saturday, November 26 

Monday - Saturday  November 21-26 

 7:30 am - Rosary, Church 

Ethan Strauss Ethan Sonderman Mary Hipskind 

Pat Wallis Chris Perron Dominic Caputa 

Daniel Barr George Limpert Thelma Boggiano 

Toni Berberich Jean Montrey Joe Lopez 

Bernice Connor Jade Nesselhauf Bob Kozemczak 

Mark Preiss Kathy Hatfield Nanette & Don 
McPherson 

 Ann Brenner  

Please Pray For the Homebound & Sick Of Our Parish 

In observance of the Thanksgiving Holiday, 
the parish business office will be closed on 
Thursday & Friday, November 24th & 25th. 

Have a safe and happy Thanksgiving! 

 

Happy Thanksgiving 
 
Thanksgiving Day blessing 
 

O God of all things in heaven and on earth, 
you give all your people in the world the gift of life, 
the gift of family, the gift of work, and the gift of rest.  
 

On this, our national day of Thanksgiving, 
we turn all our thoughts to you, from whom all blessings 
flow. 
 

Bless all our work, our friends, and our families both near 
and far. 
We humbly ask for the ability to continue our work for 
your kingdom and the ability to gather freely to worship 
you without fear. 
 

We ask you to give our years ahead your blessing and pro-
tection. 
 

We ask all this through Christ the Lord, your Son and our 
brother.               Amen. 
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PARISH COMMUNITY NEWS, NOTES & EVENTS 

Kasey Paige Toiletries Plus Collection- Epiphany vol-
unteers will join Joan of Arc and St.Mark’s Episcopal 
volunteers to give a Christmas party at Kasey Paige on 
Dec 10. Please donate any of the following items that we 
will pack in small gift bags for the residents. Thank you 
for your generosity. Shampoo, deodorant, toothpaste, 
toothbrushes, bath soap, hand or body lotion ,pens, writ-
ing paper/notebooks, gloves and socks for men and wom-
en. Please leave the donations in the box marked Kasey 
Paige in the vestibule by 9 am Dec 10. 
 

2017 Calendar collection- your extra 2017 calendars 
are wanted for persons in nursing homes, Kasey Paige, and 
those starting over from scratch. Please leave your calen-
dars in the box marked Kasey Paige Donations through Feb-
ruary. Thanks for sharing your time and energy! 

Ladies Guild News Our monthly card social will be 
held on Monday November 21st at 10:00 am in the Assump-
tion Room. Coffee and dessert will be provided. 
 “Happy Thanksgiving” Marilyn, Nancy, Sue, and Gloria 

Young Catholic Musicians needs a flute player 
Father Bruce Forman is the Director of the Young Catholic 
Musicians. The YCM Christmas Concert will be held on the 
evenings of December 28 & 29 at Seven Holy Founders. 
The music is orchestrated for two flutes. One of our flutes 
must go out of  town with her family the week of the con-
cert. So I am searching for someone to play the second 
flute part. The music is of medium difficulty. And if your 
parish has any students or you know of someone (junior 
high to high school age) who excels on the flute and would 
be interested, I can email them a sample of the music to 
give them an idea of the difficulty.  There will be a sti-
pend of $300 paid. 
 

The student must attend all rehearsals which are Novem-
ber 22 & 30, December 7, 13 & 21 and then the Dress Re-
hearsal at Seven Holy Founders Church in Affton on De-
cember 27.  They can contact me by email 
at revycm@charter.net or phone at 314-231-7464.  Thank 
you for your assistance as I search for a flute player for 
our concert.  

St. Vincent DePaul 
Adopt-A-Family  
for Christmas 

Pleases consider adopting a family for Christmas. If you or 
someone you know is in need of assistance for the Christ-
mas Holidays, please contact St. Vincent DePaul through 
the parish business office, 314-781-1199. 

St. Vincent DePaul Thanksgiving Collection  
Please help us restock our shelves! Donations of the fol-
lowing items are needed: 

Peanut butter ~ Jam or Jelly ~  
Canned Fruit ~ Pasta Sauce ~ Cereal (Mainly Children’s) 

Tomato & Chicken Noodle Soup 
Canned Meat ~ Ham ~ Spa ~ Chicken ~ Tuna/Salmon 

Shampoo/Conditioner~Bath Soap~Toothpaste~Toilet Paper 
 

Please bring your donation to church on 
Thanksgiving Day. No perishables please! As 
always, your donations are greatly appreciat-
ed! Remember, the proceeds from the 
Thanksgiving Day envelope collection benefit 
our St. Vincent DePaul Society. Thank you in 
advance for your generosity! 

Thanksgiving Dinner It’s not 
too late to get a Thanksgiving Dinner. 
If you or if you know of someone who 
would like a homemade thanksgiving 
dinner, please Call Bill and Lynn 
Kloecker at 636-529-1164 to make your 
request or to volunteer your assis-

tance. Eucharistic Ministers, please ask your communion 
calls if they would like a dinner. 

Workers & drivers needed! We are still in need 
of drivers to deliver dinners on Thanksgiving day at 11:30 
pm. We also need workers to help prepare food on 
Wednesday evening, November 23rd from 5:30-8:30 pm. 
Please call Lynn to volunteer, 636-529-1164. 

CCHD The collection for the Catholic Campaign for Hu-
man Development (CCHD) provides funding for groups that 
make lasting change and uplift the poor in the United 
States. CCHD's grants improve education, support econom-
ic development, and create affordable housing in low-
income neighborhoods. Help us continue to defend human 
dignity and build communities of solidarity. Please give to 
the CCHD Collection. 

Winter Outreach A Ministry of Mercy 
Encouraged by our Catholic Social Teachings:  
“Option for the Poor and Vulnerable” and 
“Solidarity”, Our Lady of Sorrows Parish 
Community has truly committed to making St. 
Louis Winter Outreach a faith filled Ministry 
of Mercy.  Although the Year of Mercy will 

soon end, Pope Francis encourages us to continue to show 
mercy in our daily lives. “As long as you did it to one of 
these the least of my brethren, you did it to me”.  (MT 
25:31-46) 
  While St. Louis is making great strides to provide re-
sources for the homeless, many still spend their days and 
nights on the streets.  Winter is particularly hard for them.  
In an effort to reach out to our “brethren” who will need 
warmth and food, we are asking for help in providing 
meals during the coldest months. Drivers are also needed 
to deliver the meals to Americorps Shelter 1315 Ann 
Street on our assigned evenings.  Anyone is also welcome 
to serve/visit with shelter guests on these evenings. 

December      9               10                11      
January        13              14                15      
February      10              11                12      

Please will you provide one of the following? 9x13 Hot Cas-
serole (any kind) Dessert: Sweets or Fruit (12-24 servings) 
Together we can make a bountiful meal, one dish at a 
time. 
   Food is to dropped off at Our Lady of Sorrows Parish Hall 
entrance by 5:15pm.  If needed, arrangements can be 
made to pick it up from your home. 

Tis the Season for Gift Cards! The 
Christmas season is quickly approaching and 
we are increasing our variety of in-stock cer-
tificates to help make your Christmas shop-
ping stress free! For a temporary period we 
will have the following gift cards in stock: 
Amazon-$25, Applebee’s- $25, Chili’s- $25, 
Jack in the Box- $10, JC Penney-$25, 
O’Charley’s-$25, Pizza Hut-$10, Red Lobster
-$25, Starbucks-$10, Steak-n-Shake-$10, Subway-$10, Taco 
Bell-$10, and Wendy’s-$10. We also have all of our regular 
in-stock gift cards. Please see the order forms located 
near the main entrance to church for the full listing of 
available gift cards. For questions , please see one of the 
volunteers or call Trish at the parish office, 781-1199. Cer-
tificates ordered on Monday will be ready for pick up by 
the following Friday. Place your Christmas orders today! 

mailto:revycm@charter.net

